LONDON HEALTH BOARD

Date of meeting:	18 December 2018
Agenda item:	7b
Title:	LHB Conference: summary and evaluation
Presented by:	Una Carney, Head of Partnership
	Communications and Engagement,
	Healthy London Partnership
Author:	Una Carney, Head of Partnership
	Communications and Engagement,
	Healthy London Partnership
Cleared by	Tom Coffey, Mayoral Health Advisor/
	Nick Bowes, Mayoral Director, Policy
Status:	For noting
Classification	Public

1. Purpose of this paper

1.1 This paper is a high-level report and evaluation of the London Health Board Conference, held on Thursday, 25 October 2018 at City Hall.

2. Recommendations

- 2.1 Board members are invited to:
 - Note the feedback from delegates to help inform future LHB events/conferences
 - Note the breakdown of delegates namely the positive spread of representation from across LHB partner organisations

3. Context

- 3.1 On Thursday, 25 October 2018, the Mayor of London and over 200 of London's health, care and borough leaders came together for the 2018 London Health Board Conference, held at City Hall. This paper is high-level evaluation of the conference.
- 3.2 If members have not yet seen the opening film, this can be viewed online at the HLP website here: https://www.healthylondon.org/working-together-to-make-london-healthy/. Additionally, the London Health Board Conference was webcast live on the Greater London Authority's (GLA) website and can be watched back via the <a href="https://glas.pubm.com/

4. LHB Conference: report back and evaluation

4.1 A full high-level report and evaluation is linked in appendix A.

LONDON HEALTH BOARD

- 4.2 **Attendance:** Attendance at the LHB Conference was around 230 (based on head count in the chamber); there were 184 attendees signed in on registration desk however this number does not account for all Market Place individuals, late comers, GLA staff, and additional non-registered attendees throughout the afternoon.
- 4.3 **Delegate feedback:** This has been positive overall, both through the formal feedback form (on-line) and verbally to the programme team (off-line).
 - The opening film was very well received across all feedback.
 - Those who arrived in time to visit the Market Place were positive about its inclusion. Additionally, Partners who supported the Market Place found it useful.
 - In terms of the things delegates found most useful from the conference:
 - 'Bringing partners together in one place' and having 'lots of leaders in the room' was highlighted by many delegates
 - The involvement of the Mayor and NHS CEO was especially highlighted by more senior delegates
 - In terms of improving future events:
 - Some delegates suggested fewer panel members to allow more chance for interaction from the floor/increased number of questions
 - There were suggestions and requests to have more dynamic, improvised discussions and debates rather than setting questions in advance
 - Some delegates suggested a focus on specific topics either through shorter topic specific panels or by way of breakout opportunities

5. Next steps

5.1 Members are invited to note the feedback from delegates who attended, and members may also wish to discuss their evaluation of the conference in order to help inform the programme/agenda for future events.

Appendices:

Appendix A - LHB conference: report back and evaluation.